




 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Annual Meeting Minutes 
January 7, 2023 

I. Call to Order 
 
Chair, Linda Sanders, called to order the SBNM Paralegal Division Annual Meeting at 
11:13 a.m. on January 7, 2023. The meeting was held in person at the NM State Bar 
Center and via Zoom. 
 

II. Attendees 
 
Board of Directors: Linda Sanders, Chair  

 Vacant, Chair Elect  
 Ruby Silva, Past Chair 
 Christina Babcock, Secretary 
 Kay Homan, Treasurer  
 Elizabeth Michelle Pettit, Director 
 Meryl Barbere-Sutton, Director 
 Yolanda Hernandez, Director 
 Debbie Tope, Director 
 Daniel Berg, Director 
 
Directors not present:  Michelle Jaramillo, Director 
  
  
Members: Kathy Campbell, Division Administrative Assistant 
 Nettie Condit 
 Nicole Madrid 
 Ann Fieldhack 
 Vanessa Martinez 
 Katelynn Raney 
  

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 
The Minutes from the January 8, 2022, Annual Meeting were approved. 

 
 
 



 
 

IV. Officer Reports  
See agenda and attached reports for full reports submitted by Board of Directors and 
Committees.  If no particular items are noted, the reports were as provided. 

a. Report of the Chair: 
i. Linda enjoyed her time as chair and learned a lot. She also enjoyed working 

with the various committees.  
ii. Goals for 2023 are to have more informal meet ups throughout the state, work 

on the 3rd annual symposium, and improve our presence at the State Bar 
Annual meeting  

b. Report of the Treasurer: 
i. Beginning January balance of $64,008.38 and a true ending December balance 

of $61,862.95. 
ii. Debbie – Is there money that is not being used? 

iii. Kay suggests we remove the postage and delivery line since we don’t use it. 
 

V. Committee Reports 
c. By-Laws: 

i. Committee reviewed and revised standing rules and they are posted on the 
website. 

d. CLE Coordination Committee: 
i. Proud of lunch and learn CLEs. The numbers were far better than imagined. 

The hardest part was coming up with the content.  
ii. Self-reporting might encourage members to attend our (division) CLEs. 

iii. Discussion – Should we get away from lunch hour? Change to early morning? 
iv. Shannon Rooney will take over as chair of this committee.   

e. CLE Providers Approval Committee: 
i. 2022 deposits were $9,125.00 which is 153% of the budget amount.  

f. Nominating and Elections Committee:  
i. This was the first year in a long time that we had a contested election for 

director positions.  
ii. Linda – Ruby and Nettie do a great job on this committee.   

g. Membership Committee: 
i. In 2022, we lost 17 members and added 22. We currently have 135 active 

members and 9 inactive.  
ii. Only 1 person responded to the survey as to why they did not renew, they 

retired.   
h. Membership Pro-Bono/Community Service Committee: 

i. We had a good year with successful wills for heroes and veteran’s clinic 
events.  



 
 

ii. Interpretation services were provided by division members this year and we 
want to continue to provide new opportunities.    

iii. Lawlapalooza will happen this year with the Second Judicial District. 
iv. If you have any ideas on pro bono opportunities, please share them with the 

committee.  
v. Nicole suggests teaming with the Air force base in SE NM. 

vi. New program - Meryl says “Modest Means” is a new program for people who 
don’t qualify for financial assistance. They can still get help through this 
program. The program was created for overflow and conflicts. 

vii. Linda suggests a lunch and learn with information on pro bono services. 
i. Professional Development Committee: 

i. Not much happened in 2022. 
ii. Daniel wants to continue with CLEs and the Ad Hoc Committee but may want 

to step down as chair. 
j. Ad Hoc Paralegal Education Promotion Committee 

i. Committee members met several times this year. 
ii. Yolanda will be promoting the division at Eldorado career day on Jan 31st. 

iii. Discussion – Yolanda asks if we get reimbursed for travel outside of county. 
Answer: Yes. Do we need approval from the BBC to attend events. Answer: 
No. We don’t need approval from BBC if we are promoting paralegal 
education as long as we are not promoting the State Bar 

iv. Christina – HS Mock Trial judging opportunity for members. Email will go 
out soon.  

k. Ad Hoc Division Development Committee 
i. Linda wants to continue to improve our presence with the State Bar. 

ii. Bridge the gap curriculum didn’t happen last year but we will continue to 
work on it this year.  

VI. Old Business 
VII. New Business 

Committee appointments – Linda emailed committee chairs and asked if they would like 
to continue. She will reach out to those who did not respond.  

VIII. Adjournment 
Motion made, seconded, and passed to adjourn the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 12:58 
p.m. 

 
Minutes submitted by:  Christina Babcock, 2022 Secretary. 






































